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Sponsor Statement

House Bill 80

“An act relating to the Joint Armed Services Committee and its Homeland Security and Emergency Management Subcommittee; and providing for an effective date.”

In 1999, the Joint Armed Services Committee (JASC) was formed with a 10 year sunset.  At the time Alaska was being considered as the site for deployment of a national missile defense system.  During the same time the base realignments and closures commission (BRAC) were expected to consider closing vital military installations in Alaska.  

Making the committee a permanent interim committee in 1999 allowed for legislative oversight on the military around the state year round.  It also showed how serious Alaska is in supporting the defense of our country.  With the strategic location of Alaska in the pacific theatre and the large military presence that continues to grow, military leaders and local elected officials across Alaska know that the Joint Armed Services Committee serves an important venue for education and oversight for the state.

When the committee was formed there was no way to know if we would continue to face BRAC complications or if the missile defense system site would be built in Alaska, which is why there was a 10 year sunset put in place.  As we all know, we faced a challenging BRAC process in 2005 and we predict a future BRAC discussion under the Obama Administration in the near future.  Since inception of JASC the Missile Defense site was built in Fort Greely and the committee continues to be apprised of the vital role it plays in our national defense.

Many communities in Alaska rely on the local military installations to support their economy and population of the community.  With Alaska’s strategic location we continue to provide safety and security to our Nation.  Therefore, we feel making this committee permanent is in the best interest of our State and the security of our Nation.  

The JASC has served the people of Alaska well by allowing the legislature to have an active role in the decisions and activities the military conducts in our state. I respectfully ask for the committees favorable support of HB 80.

Thank you.
Alaska State Legislature





Session:


Alaska State Capitol


Juneau, AK 99801-1182


Phone: (907) 465-3783


Fax: (907) 465-2293


Toll Free (877) 460-3783





Interim:


10928 Eagle River Road


Eagle River, Alaska 99577


Phone: (907) 622-3783


Fax: (907) 622-3784





Co-Chair:


Joint Armed Services Committee





Vice-Chair:


Legislative Budget and Audit


Judiciary Committee





Member:


Economic Development, Trade & Tourism


Energy














Representative NANCY DAHLSTROM


 ELMENDORF AFB ( Fort Richardson ( BIRCHWOOD ( Fire LAKE ( Government HILL ( Muldoon


Representative_Nancy_Dahlstrom@legis.state.ak.us








